



Issue 14

17th December 2018

# Weekly News from the Head

### Dates for the diary



Dear Parents/carers,

Thankyou very much to all the people who braved the weather and came to the Christmas Fair. Our PTA did a fantastic job of ensuring that everyone had a great time.

You may have read in the paper over the weekend about a local boy who was asked to get into a car by a man on Friday on their way home from John Wilkinson school. Thankfully, the boy was very sensible and ran home. I will be speaking to all the children in assembly about the danger from strangers, please reinforce the message to your children.

On a much more positive note, the school league tables are out following the Key Stage 2 data. We are extremely proud of our academic success and the progress our children make, which is one of the best in Shropshire. However, we also know that this is only one part of what makes our school great and we will be seeking to ensure all our children work hard but in a supportive and fun environment.

This last week is hectic but a great deal of fun and hopefully I will be seeing many of you at the Nativity performances on Wednesday or the Carol concert on Thursday.

Finally, I want to wish you all a fantastic Christmas and we will see you all back in school on Tuesday 8th January.

Sam Aiston

18th December	KS1 Christmas Party
19th December	KS1 Nativity Performances
	1.30pm & 6.30pm
20th Decem- ber	Christmas Carol Service 10.30am at the church
Der.	10.50am at the church
20th December	KS2 Christmas Party
21st December	Break up for Christmas
8th January	Return to school
12th February	KS2 Disco
7th March	Parent Consultation Day
28th March	Mothers Day Lunch KS1 Parents
2011 44 1	
29th March	Mothers Day Lunch KS2 Parents
10th April	Yr 3/4 School Performance 1.30pm & 6.30pm

#### Attendance Winners

KS1 Year 1 99%

KS2 Year 4 99.5%



**Tennis** 

## Club News

There will be no Ukulele and Drama club running this week.



#### **Headlice**

We have had a couple of cases of head lice in school.

Please regularly check your child's hair and treat if necessary.

### Tennis for Kids

As promised here is our booking information for the "Tennis For Kids" afterschool club for Years 4,5 and 6 starting on Monday 21st January.

https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/HighfiveTennis/ BookCourse/6b98b124-8c88-40d8-904a-5e5a024e0370

Bookings can only be taken online and will be on a first come first serve basis. There are only 10 spaces.